
I am opposed to AGAINST HB68O because it works AGAINST early voting options in the case 

of a continued emergency. It makes the vote-by-mail process more complicated by preventing 

the Secretary of State from mailing absentee ballot applications to all Ohio voters; prevents the 

Secretary of State from using federal funds to pay return postage on ballot applications and 

ballots; reduces the amount of time available for early voting and voting by mail; requires any 

emergency adjustments in the voting process to be determined 60 days in advance; and allows 

the legislature to override any such decision. 


